Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: remedial works on schools
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

How many times schools in your area have unsuccessfully applied for funding for remedial / construction work over the last ten years;
Answer:

Schools do not apply to the Local Authority for funding for this.  We do not have details of any funding they have applied for themselves. This is information not held by the council under s1.1 of the FOI Act.
What amount of funding was requested on each occasion;

As above. This is information not held by the council under s1.1 of the FOI Act.
How many buildings in the school estate in your area are rated as ‘critical and very likely’ in terms of the risk that building collapse or failure could cause death or injury, in each of the last ten years as measured by the Department for Education’s corporate risk register; and

2.

How much schools in your area have spent on remedial works in each of the last ten years.

Each individual school will hold this data and you will need to contact them for it. This is information not held by the council under s1.1 of the FOI Act. Schools and their contact details in the Leicester city area can be searched for using our online facility: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/school-and-colleges/find-a-school/ 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
